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Chairman Crocker:

Good morning, everyone.

I -- just for a point of order, I see both agendas for
the IDA and the LDC, say 11:15.

But, we're going to

do the IDA Committee meeting first, correct?
Ms. Duncan:

Correct.

Chairman Crocker:
March 17th, 2021.

So, it is 11:20 a.m., on

I’d like to call the meeting of the

Audit and Finance Committee to order.

Everybody's had

a chance to review the transcript from the October
7th, 2020 meeting.
Mr. Rose:

Looking for a motion to approve.
I'll move it.

Chairman Crocker:
Mr. Mirabito:

Second?

I'll second it, Joe.

Chairman Crocker:

All in favor?

Unknown: [Aye -- in unison.]
Chairman Crocker:

Opposed?

Motion carried.

Now, we’ve come to the Public Comment meeting of -full committee meeting [sic].

Anyone wishing to

speak, please state your name, your address for the
record, and you have five minutes.

Hearing none,

seeing none, we'll put the Public Comment meeting to a
close.
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On to New business:
Investment Portfolio.

Review of the

Brad Eaton is here from

[inaudible].
Ms. Duncan:

I’ll do a quick intro for Brad.

So, we do have a new composition of our Audit and
Finance Committee, and as well, new Board members.
So, I did want to provide an opportunity, as we do at
least a few times per year, to have Brad Eaton with
NBT Bank, provide an overview of our investment
portfolio.

So, Natalie, if you could sort --

temporarily make Brad host, he can share his screen
and Brad, welcome.

Thanks for being here.

And I'll

turn the floor over to you.
Mr. Eaton:

Great, thanks, Stacey.

Bear

with me here while I see if I can share my screen, so
I can put something up on the board here.
Ms. Abbadessa: [Inaudible] should be able
to.

I made multiple participants -- just so --

because the people keep coming in, I don't want you
have to worry about letting people in the room.
There.
Ms. Duncan:
Mr. Eaton:

Yep.
So, what I've got here, up on

the screen, is really just a sampling of the reports
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that I typically provide to Stacey and her team on a
monthly basis, where we evaluate the portfolio, take a
look at the current status and the current holdings.
And I know that there's [sic] several new members in
this group.

So, I thought I would walk this --

through this with you, so you can get a glimpse of
what it is that we're doing here.

And also, to

provide you with a brief update on where we see
interest rates going.

Where, actually -- where

they've come from over the past year, and where we
expect them to be going over the next year or so and
how that impacts the portfolio.

So, the first report

that we've got here is just an account profile, which
shows the -- generally, the account balance, the
estimated income, and when we see the estimated
income, that's what we expect to be coming in over the
next 12 months, given the current assets that we have
in the portfolio.

Now, for those who aren't familiar

with -- terribly familiar with the portfolio, there
are some very strict limitations on the types of
securities that we can purchase.

We're generally

limited to US Treasuries and some guaranteed
Government Agencies, certain Certificates of Deposit,
provided that the underlying banks are headquartered
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and do business in the State of New York, and certain
Municipal Securities.

Now, given your tax-exempt

status, Municipal Securities really don't make sense
anyways, and given the -- some of the structural
changes we've seen in the fixed-income markets over
the past 12 months, really, we've been very limited to
using Treasuries, because they've offered the best
combination of security, availability and yield.

Now,

when we look -- one other point to note is that the
maximum maturity, based on the policy, is five years,
so when we look at the underlying holdings, you'll see
that we're very much skewed to really, roughly, a
three-year average maturity, with our maximum maturity
of five years.

So, when we look at this first report,

one thing you'll notice is that under the cash
equivalents line, we're currently showing a negative
balance of $646,000.00.

This is only reflective of

the fact that there were some security purchases that
we made yesterday, upon maturity of some of the
previous securities we had held, and we're in the
process of transferring the cash over to cover the
settlement of those securities today.

So, one of the

limitations that we have here in the portfolio is that
by policy, and by state regulatory authority, we are
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not allowed to own money market or hold cash in the
portfolio.

So typically, what we've got is just a

series of securities, and what we use is another
account called the transition account, which is a
deposit account.

Whenever we have income or maturity

proceeds coming in, we automatically sweep those funds
over to the transition account, and then when we make
new purchases, we sweep that money back in.

So, on

the 15th, we had a maturity of roughly $625,000.00, I
believe.

That money was swept over into the

transition account.

We made some security purchases

yesterday using those proceeds, plus some additional
cash that we had on hand in the transition account.
Those securities have settled into the portfolio,
which you'll see reflected under the fixed-income
line, but the cash is coming over today.

So, that

negative balance that you're currently seeing there
will be cleared by the end of the day, so that there's
no cash balance, either positive or negative on the
portfolio.

So, when we think about the actual value

of the securities as of today, that market value of
the fixed -- on that fixed-income line of
$7,391,081.91 -- that is the true value of the
securities in the portfolio, as of today.
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And then

again, if we project 12 months going forward, what we
expect the income to be from those securities -- we're
currently at about $121,288.00.

So again, there's a

lot of activity -- generally, almost on a monthly
basis -- at least for the next year, or so, we do have
securities maturing, and we do replace those, as they
come due.

The next page here is this report that we

provide showing the maturity ladder, so that we can go
to get a good sense of the number of securities and on
a dollar value, the value of those securities that
will be maturing each year.

And then internally, I

use some other reports so I know what's coming due
every month, and we can look and compare and see what
the best replacement securities would be for each of
those, as they mature.

So, you'll see based on this

report, during the year 2021, we've got a little under
$3.3 million in maturities coming due.

In 2022,

another 2.1 million, and so on, until we get to our
final maturity’s coming due in 2025.

Given the state

of the yield curve prior to last year, really what our
goal had been was to try to keep a well-balanced
portfolio with maturities coming due, roughly on a
monthly basis, or every other month, or so, and then
trying to maximize the yield that was available in
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that current market environment.

Something you'll see

and we'll talk about going forward -- and as I'm sure
everybody's aware, about a year ago, the Federal
Reserve slashed the overnight funds rate from about
two percent down to zero percent, as a reaction to the
pandemic and its impact on the financial markets.

So,

what we've been faced with it -- since then -- is a
declining yield in the portfolio, but a very, very
challenging market, where we look at reinvesting the
proceeds from previous maturities.

So, we'll talk a

little bit more about that over the next couple slides
here.

This, again, is just a reflection of the

maturity -- another quick look at it.

That pie chart

that we've got up at the top just shows it's a quality
-- it's a bond-quality graph, and it just shows that
the quality of the securities underlying the portfolio
are all triple A.
Treasuries.

Again, we're currently holding all

We have held a couple CDs in the past,

but the availability of CDs is very, very limited, as
is the availability of Federal Agencies, and there's
really no yield advantage right now to either of those
types of assets.

So, the NA class -- you see that

4.71 percent is actually just that negative money
marker -- that negative cash balance, which will be
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cleared by the end of the day.

So really, it's a very

high-quality, triple A-rated portfolio.

Composition

is 100 percent Treasury Bonds, Treasury Notes that
you'll see there.

And then here is a listing of all

of the individual Treasuries that we have in the
portfolio.

Again, security description over on the

left-hand side.

The coupon of the portfolio would be

the next column over -- maturity date.

Then, the

dollar, or the par value of the holding, and then cost
basis and market value.

So again, we are very much

more heavily loaded here in the first couple of years,
just as it had not made sense to go out much further
on the yield curve, because there was really no
additional reward for going out further on the
maturity ladder.

But typically, what we do when I've

got to maturity that comes due -- I'll look -generally, look for a gap in the current maturity
ladder -- try to find a gap that's in there, so that
again, we continue to keep that on ongoing stream of
maturities.

And then once I find a gap, I try to find

the best available yield that I can find.

We'll go --

we're very active in the Treasury market.

We do all

of our purchases electronically.

It's a third-party

platform that we use, and we're able to get very
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competitive pricing.

So, one of the things that I

pointed out was that when the Fed cut rates about a
year ago, at that point in time, we were able to
purchase Treasuries with coupons anywhere from, say
one and a half percent, up to two and a half percent,
maybe two or three-eighths percent and get very, very
solid yields.

As the Fed cut rates, essentially down

to zero, the yield curve itself flattened and I'm
going to show you a graph here, which shows you, kind
of, what we're up against now.

This is what we call

the yield curve graph, which shows the yield on
Treasury securities, with maturities, ranging anywhere
from the overnight funds, all the way out to the 30year Treasury.

So, if we look at that -- the left-

hand side of the graph where you see down at the
bottom of one month, that is essentially the overnight
yield.

So, basically, the Fed funds rate, or the one-

month Treasury.

All the way out to the right-hand

side, would be the 30.

And then, that slope from the

one month all the way out to the 30-year, is what
yields look like during that period of time.

If we

look at that lighter blue-dotted graph, or dotted
line, that is the yield curve from back on December
31st, of 2018.

So back then, the -- a one-month
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Treasury was yielding about two and a half percent,
and the curve was relatively flat all the way out to a
30-year, which is a little -- right around three a
little under three percent.

But where we're looking

at is essentially the overnight or the one-month out
to five years, because again, our maximum maturity
that we can hold is a five-year Treasury.

And again,

that curve a year and a half ago was very flat -- or
two years ago, was very flat.

A year ago, roughly,

so, 12/31 of 2019, again, before the pandemic hit, we
were looking at a one-month Treasury yield of one and
a half percent, and working our way out to the fiveyear -- maybe, 1.6 percent.

And all of a sudden, the

pandemic hit last February, and it's March -- the Fed
lowered rates.

And now, this dark blue line is what

we're currently faced with.

So, we're looking at a

one-month, all the way out to one year, of basically
zero percent to maybe .1 percent.

Now that curve is

steep -- and a little bit, most recently -- but even a
two-year Treasury is yielding about .15 percent.
three-year Treasury, about .3 percent.

A

A five-year

Treasury a little over .5 percent, about .6, .7
percent.

So, you can see the dramatic decline we've

had where a year ago, we could purchase securities
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very easily, and that one and a half to two percent
range, and now we're lucky if we can get 40 to 50
basis points.

So, this creates a very challenging

environment, knowing that we've got a lot of
maturities coming off over the next couple of years,
and it's very likely that the Fed will not be actively
raising rates again for quite some time.

Even a month

ago, or a month and a half ago, the Fed had stated
that they probably would not entertain raising rates
until late in 2024 or early 2025.

Now, more recently,

we've actually seen the yield on this 10-year Treasury
creeping up on its own, and that's in reaction to
inflationary effects that we're beginning to see in
the economy.

What the Fed is going to be looking at

when they talk about raising interest rates is,
they're going to be looking for sustained inflation
over a period of time of roughly what's equivalent to
a two percent growth rate.

So, they're looking for a

two percent rate of inflation annually, that's
sustained for a period of time.

Coupled with that,

they want to see significant improvement in the job
market.

So, they want to see the unemployment number

going down, and they want to see wage growth going up.
Now, we've already been seeing inflation in a number
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of different pockets of the economy, and I know that
the Fed Chairman, Jerome Powell, is going to be
addressing some of that this afternoon, and I don't
believe that they're even going to be talking about
the possibility of raising rates right now, but what
he will offer, is hopefully, some guidance, as to when
they may be considering this.

So again, a month and a

half or so ago, they were talking about 2024/2025
before they started raising rates.

Now, because of

some of the inflationary effects we've been seeing,
it's very possible that it could be 2023, or early
2024 -- maybe sooner, if inflation really picks up.
So, from an investment standpoint, we certainly want
to see those higher coupon rates.

We want to see

higher yields on our Treasuries that we're buying.
From an economic standpoint, we certainly don't want
inflation to get out of hand, but some inflation is
good, because that means we're sustaining economic
growth, and hopefully, the economic rebound that we're
seeing -- in effect right now, will continue to be
more strong [sic], through the end of this year.

But

in the meantime, again, we're focused on the fact that
we've got very limited opportunities on what we're
buying.

Now, I mentioned earlier that we had a
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Treasury mature a couple of days ago, and I believe if
I'm not mistaken, that was -- had a coupon of a little
over two percent.

When we invest -- reinvested those

funds yesterday, we split those proceeds into two
separate maturities -- one a little bit shorter, that
was yielding 30 basis points or .3 percent, and the
other half of that was yielding about 46 basis points
or .46 percent.

So again, not terribly attractive.

We would like to see rates -- we'd like to actually
see that yield curve steepen a little bit, so that we
can take advantage of some higher rates, but it's
gonna [sic] be a while before we're able to do that.
Stacey knows -- because we had talked about this last
year -- that one of the things we had done in response
to this much lower rate environment was -- we'd spoken
with Stacey and we spoke with John Stevens at the
time, and we had offered to lower our management fee
on the portfolio, in recognition of what's going on
with the rate environment.

So, we did cut our fees

quite a bit, just to try to ensure that you're
continuing to have a net positive cash flow effect in
the portfolio, and we'll continue to monitor that
going forward.

The intention was that we would not

raise rate -- or raise our fees again, until we
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reached what we believe to be a more normalized rate
environment.

And again, we don't see that happening

anytime soon, and probably won't be for another couple
of years, but we'll continue to monitor that, and
speak with Stacey and the group about that, going
forward.

But we're, again, we're in no rush.

We

recognize that it's a much more challenging
environment for you.

So, from our standpoint, we're

willing to say, hey, we're going to, kind of, share
that pain a little bit, lower our fees, to ensure that
you've got some positive cash flow.

One more slide I

just want to go back to, is -- this is just a snapshot
of what we call the transition account.

It's just a

deposit account on the bank side -- by the commercial
banking unit.

This is the account that we sweep the

proceeds from our maturities, as well as all of our
income that we receive on a regular basis into.

So

again, we're never holding cash, we're never holding
money market, we're always sweeping it out.

You'll

see that this balance was taken yesterday -- actually,
even as of this morning, the balance of this account
was $648,066.77.

But as mentioned, we've got about

$640,000.00 of that, or more -- I think it's
$646,000.00 will be sweeping back into the investment
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account, to cover those purchases that we made
yesterday.

So, this is one of the reports that we

also provide on a monthly basis.

We're actively

monitoring the balance in that transition account.
Again, because it's a bank-based deposit account, it
doesn't get a very high yield.

So, what we do is --

as we see the balance in this begin to climb, as we
continue to receive interest payments -- we generally
talk to Stacey and say, hey, we've got this extra cash
on hand, let's look at reinvesting it as long as The
Agency doesn't have a need for it.

Now, historically,

when we go back -- since the time that we've been
managing the portfolio -- there have been a couple of
times where funds have been needed.

So, we would

allow this cash balance to accumulate until such time
that The Agency needed those funds, and then we
transfer those out.

But generally, the cash hasn't

been needed for operating purposes.

So, we've had the

ability to reinvest that, on a periodic basis.
again, the holdings.

And

I just like to take a moment to

open that for any questions.

I know there's some new

members on the committee, here.

So, if there's any

questions, I'd be happy to entertain them.
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Mr. Mirabito:

Hey, Brad.

we always hold these to maturity?

This is Joe.

Do

Or do you ever

see a point where sometimes we get out of them,
earlier than that?
Mr. Eaton:

There's been a couple times

where we sold a couple, Joe.

I'm trying to think back

-- there was a couple points of time where rates moved
a bit, and I believe cash needs changed a little bit,
so we were actually going to be raising some cash.
So, not only did we raise enough, sell enough
securities to raise cash for that distribution we were
going to be making, but we also -- we also tinkered
with the portfolio, a little bit.

So, what I would

look at there, is an instance where perhaps we can
either make a profit on a security and reinvest it to
maturity that would fit within the portfolio. . .
Mr. Mirabito:
Mr. Eaton:

Yeah.

. . .or even perhaps, if we had

to take a loss -- if we could buy something to replace
it that offered a high enough yield.
Mr. Mirabito:
Mr. Eaton:

Yeah, okay.

Good.

Now, unfortunately, with the

environment that we've been in -- is so challenging
that, in many cases, it doesn't even make sense.
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Some

of these, we've got profits, right now.

I mean, one

of the larger holdings we've got as a maturity in
2023, where we’ve got a $33,000.00 profit in that
particular security.

However, if we were to -- if

there were no cash needs, and we were to sell this,
yes, we could realize that profit, but we'd be
reinvesting into something yielding 30 to 45 basis
points, and we just, we couldn't make that up.

So, to

answer your question, yes, there are certain
circumstances where I will be looking for
opportunities to either take a profit or a loss to
reposition the portfolio. . .
Mr. Mirabito:
Mr. Eaton:

Okay.

. . . but there hasn't -- just

the market hasn't made sense to be able to do that in
quite some time.
Mr. Mirabito:
Ms. Duncan:

Okay, thanks.
Questions for Brad?

And I

know, we've said this for multiple years, maybe. . .
Unknown: [Inaudible.]
Ms. Duncan:
question?

Oh.

I’m sorry.

Is there a

We have had a tremendously great

relationship with NBT.

It's been a -- Brad and the

team have been tremendously responsive and
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recommendations, I think, over a period of years has
yielded much better results than we had previously.
So, we do you value this relationship.

And thank you,

Brad, for your continued counsel and guidance on the
best use of those funds.
Mr. Eaton:

So, thank you.

Thank you.

Ms. Duncan:

All right.

Chairman Crocker:

Thank you, Brad.

Next

item on the agenda . . .
Mr. Eaton:

Thank you.

Ms. Duncan:

Thanks, Brad.

Chairman Crocker:

. . .is the 2020 Audit of

the Broome County Industrial Development Agency
conducted by Insero and Company, CPA’s, LLP.
Ms. Duncan:

Okay.

Stacey.

Again, another great

relationship we've had for the last couple of years,
is our work with Insero.
had a great process.

They've been -- we’ve really

They've made our Audits on an

annual basis very easy.

It's easy for me to say --

Theresa has carried the brunt of this -- but
especially, during a time when we're doing this all
virtually -- it was an interesting year to do it.
don't know is -- Evan is -- I have Evan Cleveland,

19

I

with Insero.

Is Leslie on the call, as well?

Or are

you handling -- you covering everything today?
Mr. Cleveland:
Ms. Duncan:

Just me.

Just you.

All right, well, you

probably need to share a screen.
Mr. Cleveland:
Ms. Duncan:

Yep.

Okay.

I will turn that over to

you.
Mr. Cleveland:

Excellent.

So, I -- please

let me know if everybody can see the screen.
Ms. Duncan:

Yes.

Mr. Cleveland:

So far, so good.

So, I'm Evan Cleveland, a

Senior Audit Manager with Insero.

I’m charged with

overseeing the Audit, and then ultimately presenting
you all with the results of the Audit.

So, as Stacey

mentioned, the Audit was completely remote this year,
as opposed to previous years where we were able to
make visits, on site.

And a big thank you, to Stacey,

Theresa and Tom, for all their help uploading
information to us, to make the process as seamless as
it was, when we were in the field, on site.

So, the

first page, or what I'm sharing my screen is -- our
Executive Summary, which is a snapshot of our Audit
results.

So, at the top, we're issuing an Unmodified
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Opinion on the Broome County IDA’s basic Financial
Statements, as well as the Broome County Local
Development Corp.’s financial statements.

So, an

Unmodified Opinion is the best opinion that you can
get, as otherwise known as a Clean Opinion.

Next,

because we audit the IDA and Local Development Corp.
under Government Auditing Standards, we have to issue
a report on Internal Control over Financial Reporting
and Compliance.

So, both of those reports identified

no instances of non-compliance or material internal
control weaknesses.

And continuing on.

We also issue

a communication with those charged with governance, at
the conclusion of the Audit.

That letter is addressed

to the Board of Directors and it identifies no
comments of concern.

We had no new accounting

policies to implement this year.

We had no

difficulties encountered in performing the Audit, no
corrective or uncorrected misstatements, no
disagreements with management.

We then provided a

Management Representation Letter that states that
we've been provided with everything that we need for
the Audit and we're not unaware of anything that would
affect our Audit Opinion.

There were no consultations

with other independent accountants.
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No other audit

findings, or issues, or other matters to discuss, or
bring up.

We also issue a Management Comment Letter.

The Comment Letter communicates that there are no
issues to report to -- no findings related to the
Audit.

So, continuing on, this is the five-year

Financial Statement Analysis of the Statement of
Financial Position for the IDA.

So, at the end of the

year, total assets were 24.9 million.

So, that was

down slightly from the previous year of 25.8 million.
So, I'll touch on some of the main changes within the
Assets.

So, there was a significant reduction in

restricted cash -- so, that was a significant amount
of loans that were provided this year by the IDA.
Additionally, there is an increase in due from
Binghamton Local Development Corps.
into other areas.

This will tie

The IDA sold a portion of 30

Charles Street last year, and sold the remaining
portion of 30 Charles Street this year, for a note
receivable from the Binghamton Local Development Corp.
So, that increased from 385,000 to 551,000.

There was

a large increase in loans -- about $900,000.00 in new
loans this year.

On Mortgage Receivables -- slight

decrease, due to payments during the year.

Capital

Assets Net -- that had a significant drop from about 22

- almost a million dollars -- and that was the result
of the sale of 30 Charles Street.

Total Liabilities

were 28,000 -- a slight decrease from 77,000 the year
before -- just the timing of when invoices are
received near year end.

And Total Net Position was

24.9 million -- a reduction from 25.7 million the
previous year, and that relates to the sale of 30
Charles Street and we'll get into the Revenues and
Expenses on the next page.

So, for the Local

Development Corporate [sic] is here at the bottom,
shows Total Assets, Liabilities and Net Position -end of the year 495,000.
revenues over expenses.

A slight increase due to
Total Liabilities were at

10,000 -- slight increase, based on timing of invoices
received at year end -- ending the year with a Total
Net Position of $480,000.00.

So, the next page is a

snapshot of the Revenues and Expenses.

So, the IDA

ended the year with a little over $560,000.00 in Total
Revenue.

So, that was up from a Loss of 1.4 million

the year before, and what drove that was the Gain and
Loss on sale of Assets of $638,000.00 -- that was the
sale of 30 Charles Street -- the remaining portion,
during 2020.

So, Fee Income was 631,000.

Income -- Other Income remained stable.
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Rental
New grant was

received related to -- from the Appalachian Regional
Conference -- or Commission.
saw a slight decrease in that.

And Investment Income
Total Expenses were

1.3 million, consistent with the year before -- saw a
large decrease in Depreciation Expense, that was the
result of the sale of 30 Charles Street, so you're no
longer depreciating that asset, so it doesn't show up
on your books anymore.

Slight increase in

professional fees, related to an inventory project, as
well as additional Grant Expenses and Other Expenses
remained consistent with the previous year at 308,000.
All resulting in a change in that position of 832,000.
So, Total Revenues for the Local Development Corp.
were almost 450,000.

Fee income 374,000 -- large

increase from the year before.
this year for UHS.

There was a new bond

Additionally, Total Expenses were

almost 150,000 -- down slightly, mostly due to the
pandemic and resulted in a positive change in Net
Position of $300,000.00.

So, any questions so far,

until I move on to the next page?

Okay, so, next page

of the Executive Summary is the Statement of Cash
Flows.

So, the top -- the IDA had a Net Cash used by

Operating Activities, of $13,000.00.

Had a Net Cash

provided by Capital Financing Activities of 205,000.
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So, this was a payment on the Airport Hangar Loan by
the county.

Cash provided by Capital and Related

Financing Activities of almost 170,000.

So, this was

related to the sale of 30 Charles Street.
Cash used by Investing Activities 781,000.

And Net
So, the

big driver of that was the new loans issued -$939,000.00.

All that End of the Year and Use of Cash

and Cash Equivalents of 410,000, ending the year with
1.2 million in Cash and Cash Equivalents.

So, this

bottom section just reconciles from the Operating
Income and Gain, to Net Cash Provided Used by
Operating Activities at the top of the page -- this
13,000.

So, what takes out your non-cash items, like

Depreciation and shows the changes in your Assets and
your Liabilities.

So, the final page just discusses

our autofocus approach, our understanding [of] The
Agency's operations, factors that affect the scope of
the Audit.

Overall, a very positive Audit, a very

good Audit, and I’ll open up to any questions that
anyone may have for me.
Chairman Crocker:
Evan.

Brian [sic].

Hearing none, thank you,

So, we need a -- is there any

other questions for Stacey or Brian?
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We can move this

ahead to the full Board for approval.

Look for a

motion.
Mr. Rose:

I’ll move it, Brian.

Chairman Crocker:
Mr. Mirabito:

Second?

Joe, seconds.

Chairman Crocker:

Thank you.

All those in

favor?
Unknown: [Aye -- in unison.]
Chairman Crocker:
carried.

Opposed?

Motion is

Next on the agenda is the Readoption of The

Agency's Investment and Deposit Policy, Internal
Controls and Financial Accountability Policy,
Purchasing Policy, Property Acquisition Guidelines and
Property Disposition Guidelines, with No Changes.
Tom.
Mr. Gray:

Yeah.

This is an annual

requirement of the Authority Budget Office that The
Agency review its financial-related policies and
recommend either changes to those policies, or their
acceptance, with no changes.

The staff has reviewed

its current financial policies, and are recommending
to the Audit and Finance Committee that they accept
them, with no changes, going forward.
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Chairman Crocker:

Any questions?

Look for

a motion for readoption to send it to the full Board.
Mr. Mirabito:

Joe makes a motion.

Chairman Crocker:
Mr. Cornwell.

Second?

Cornwell seconds.

Chairman Crocker:

Thank you.

All in favor?

Unknown: [Aye -- in unison.]
Mr. Gray:

Thank you.

Chairman Crocker:

Motion is carried.

Any New Business up for discussion -- or Old
Business, excuse me.

Hearing none, motion for

adjournment is in order.
Mr. Rose:

Motion for adjournment?

Just a point of order -- are we

adjourning the IDA Audit Committee to open the LDC
Audit Committee?

Is that where we’re going?

Chairman Crocker:
Mr. Rose:

Okay.

Yes.
So, moved.

Chairman Crocker: [Inaudible.]
Mr. Mirabito:

Second.

Chairman Crocker:

We are adjourned.

[The meeting was adjourned on a motion by Mr. Rose,
seconded by Mr. Mirabito at 11:51 a.m.]
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[Attendees:

Dan Crocker, Joe Mirabito, Brian Rose,

Steve Cornwell, Rich Bucci, Jim Peduto, John Bernardo,
Stacey Duncan, Tom Gray, Natalie Abbadessa, Carrie
Hornbeck, Theresa Ryan, Brendan O’Bryan, Amy
Williamson, Kevin Wu, Joe Meagher, Brad Eaton, Evan
Cleveland, Aaron Martin, Michael Tanzini, John Solak.]
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STATE OF NEW YORK

:

COUNTY OF BROOME

:

I, CARRIE HORNBECK, Executive Assistant,
do certify that the foregoing is a true and accurate
transcript of the Broome County Industrial Development
Agency Audit & Finance Committee Meeting, held
telephonically, on March 17, 2021.

____________________________
CARRIE HORNBECK
Executive Assistant
The Agency Broome County
Industrial Development Agency
FIVE South College Drive
Binghamton, NY 13905
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